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OFFICERS: 
Mark J. Rosenberg, President 
President@csibriarcliff.org 
Shane Dolch, VP 
Suzanne Haber, VP 
Deborah Hertz Levitt, VP 
Henrik Sukonnik, VP 
Marc Auslander, Secretary 
Clare  E. Rosen, IPP 

Rabbi Steven C. Kane 
Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org  
 
Cantor Jeffrey Shiovitz 
jshiovitz@gmail.com 
 
Nursery School Director: 
Naomi Elyachar 
naomi.elyachar@csibriarcliff.org 
 
Synagogue Director: 
Ellen Green Johnson 
ellen@csibriarcliff.org 

Congregation Sons of Israel 
1666 Pleasantville Road 

Briarcliff Manor, NY  10510 
Phone: (914) 762-2700 
Fax: (914) 941-3465 

csibriarcliff.org 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
(adopted 1999, revised 2007): 

Congregation Sons of Israel is an egalitarian, Conservative  
synagogue dedicated to imparting Jewish values and traditions from  
generation to generation in a welcoming participatory environment.   
We are a caring  community committed to lifelong Jewish learning,  
the observance of mitzvot, meaningful prayer and charitable deeds.   

We promote spiritual, cultural and social connections within our  
community, to the State of Israel,  and to Jews worldwide. 

mailto:President@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:jshiovitz@aol.com
mailto:ellen@csibriarcliff.org
http://www.csibriarcliff.org
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K– 7 
Hebrew High School  

& USY 

You can register online right here. 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL OPENS SUNDAY 9/11 

WELCOME BACK BARBECUE FOR ALL CSI FAMILIES  
SUNDAY 9/11   MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW. 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/school_enrollment.php
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 We are well into another growing 
season on our CSI farm.  Almost all of us 
assume that things will go well and as planned.  
Prepare the soil, make sure that the irrigation 
system is working, plant the seeds, pull the 
weeds, tie up the tomato plants, watch 
everything grow and then reap the rewards.   
 

 Unfortunately, things don’t always go 
as planned.  The life of a farmer is not an easy 
one.  On Shavuot, as my mind wondered a bit 
during the service, I read the following (Lev 
Shalem, p. 305) Shavuot article:  “For an 
agricultural society, the time between planting 
and harvest is fraught with danger—will the 
seed invested in the new planting produce an 
adequate yield, or will it be subject to mold, 
plagues of insects, or a shortage of water and 
nutrients?” 
 

 We read about the poor harvests that 
Joseph predicted would impact Egypt.  We 
know about the Irish potato famine and recent 
news coverage has highlighted the difficulty of 
moving harvested grain from Ukraine.  Until 
recently, except during times of war, the U.S. 
citizens have not experienced shortages.  That 
has certainly changed in the past couple of 
years.  Hopefully our food supply will remain 
intact.  We should largely thank our farmers 
for that, including those who continue to 
participate on the CSI farm. 
 

 I assisted with some of the seed planting 
several weeks ago.  In an effort to produce 
desired crops throughout the summer, we plant 
some vegetables as “starters” in the spring and 
then we plant seeds in small containers, 
transplanting these to the soil  after a few 
weeks.  Here’s an  example:  as you know, our 
garden is organic; we do not use pesticides on 
our vegetables.  Some varieties of squash  
(zucchini for example) are subject to attack by 
borers.  This results in the plants dying.  Our 

hope is that by the time this happens, we will 
be able to plant the new squash.  By this time, 
the borers will, hopefully, have had their fill 
and the new crop will proceed unaffected. 
 

 I had an observation while I was placing 
the seeds in the small containers.  The 
difference in seed sizes is truly amazing.  
Again, using zucchini.  as an example, those 
seeds were about half an inch long.  Kohlrabi, 
another of my plantings, had seeds that looked 
just like poppy seeds.  The size of the seeds is 
often unrelated to the size of the full-grown 
vegetable.  Why is that? 
 

 By now, several varieties of farm fresh 
vegetables (and chicken eggs) are available for 
your tasting pleasure.  I suggest trying some 
varieties that may be new to you as well as 
enjoying old favorites.  And of course, 
consider volunteering on the farm.  If you are 
interested, please contact Ryna Lustig at 
rynalustig@gmail.com.  If you would like 
information about obtaining your own  
garden bed, where you can grow your own 
vegetables, contact Jill Greenstein at 
jillgreenstein9@gmail.com.  You may wish to 
consider planting vegetables that are harvested 
in the fall. 
 

Mike Kirsch 

mailto:rynalustig@gmail.com
mailto:jillgreenstein9@gmail.com
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RECIPES WANTED: 
 

Have a good recipe you'd like to share?  
Send it to CSIFarmRecipes@csibriarcliff.org and we will share it on our CSI web page.    

You can share a link, photo of a hand-written recipe, or write it out in the email. 
 

Here’s Zucchini Muffins from Tom & Rebecca Hannan  
(SOLD OUT at the Farm Stand—picture next page!) 

mailto:CSIFarmRecipes@csibriarcliff.org
https://www.twopeasandtheirpod.com/zucchini-muffins/
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CSI’S  

MARKET  

IS OPEN 

EVERY 

TUESDAY 

FROM 

 11AM  

TO 

 3PM 
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EGGS TOO! 
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SISTERHOOD NEWS  

I hope you are well and enjoying the summer weather.  
 
Did you know that the 2022-2023 membership year began on July 1st?  
 
To join or renew your Sisterhood membership, please mail your check for $36 ($54 for non-
CSI members) to Annleah Berger, 10 Charlotte Court, Briarcliff Manor, NY 10510. Please 
include your name, address, phone number and e-mail. 
  
If you would prefer to pay by credit card, contact Robin at Robsamg@optonline.net and an 
invoice will be sent. (There is an additional charge to cover the credit card service fees.) 
 
Planning has begun for the upcoming year. Please mark your calendars with the following 
dates: 
 
Sunday, September 18th at 11:30am  - Membership Brunch 
Thursday, October 13th -  “Sisters in the Sukkah” 
Wednesday, October 26th at 7:30pm  - Zoom program with author Maggie Anton 
  
Sisterhood is currently running the “Honey from the Heart” fundraiser. This is a great way to 
wish your friends and family a healthy and happy New Year. Rosh Hashanah begins on 
September 25th.  PLEASE USE THE FLYER ON THE NEXT PAGE TO ORDER.  
 
Remember, Sisterhood cannot support CSI without the financial support of the 
congregation. 
 
Thank you to Roberta Bar-Levav and Susan Thrope for their leadership of our book club.  
We are currently looking for a new book club chairperson. Please contact Robin  
if you are interested or just want more information. 
 

I wish you all an enjoyable summer filled with fun, family, and friends.  

 

Your Sisterhood President, 

Robin 

 

President: Robin Ginsberg  * Treasurer/ Financial Secretary: Sharon Richter * Recording Secretary: Beth Levine 

Corresponding Secretary/ Bulletin : Marion Jablansky * Membership: Annleah Berger * Mah Jongg Chair: Cheryl Katz 

Gift Shop: Merrie Daitch/Robin Ginsberg/ Jill Greenstein/ Marion Jablansky/ Sharon Orenstein 

www.wlcj.org 

mailto:Robsamg@optonline.net
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This distinctive 8 ounce jar of kosher honey arrives in time for Rosh Hashanah.   
It is a lovely gift to give to celebrate the New Year. 

 
Each jar is decorated with a festive label and includes a personalized card reading  

 "L'Shana Tova - Wishing you a Healthy and Happy New Year."   
 

This card also lets the recipient know that a donation has been made in  
their honor to Congregation Sons of Israel Sisterhood. 

 
 

$13 per jar, plus $6.50 shipping and handling within the U.S.  
We will gladly mail your orders outside the U.S. for an additional fee. 

Every time you support the Sisterhood, you support CSI.   
 

You may order your honey here.   
 

Every jar of honey purchased benefits the work of ORT America 
 and individual Jewish organizations throughout the United States.  

 

FOR INFORMATION CONTACT: 

Robin Ginsberg  941 1507 robsamg@optonline.net 
Beth Levine 941 9221 hl2151@msn.com  

 

Thank you for your continued support of CSI Sisterhood. 

For a Sweet New Year! 
Rosh Hashanah Honey Fundraiser 

"Honey From The Heart" 

https://orthoney.com/CSI/order-online/
mailto:robsamg@optonline.net
mailto:hl2151@msn.com
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JOIN US!!! 
New York Boulders Baseball Game 

 
Sunday, August 14, 2022 @ 4pm 

 (gates open at 2:00pm) 
Clover Stadium 

Pomona, NY 10970  
 

Great seats available behind home plate  
($25/person)! 

$5 Discount if you are a CSI Member  
or School Family! 

REGISTER HERE 
BY 8/7 

 
 
Our next book club 

meeting is  
on Thursday,  

8/11.  
 

 
We will be 
discussing 

Farthest North by 
Fridtjof Nansen. 

 

Join the Men’s Club here.   

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

Sunday, 9/11:  BBQ on the farm.  Open to all!   

Wednesday, 10/12:  Scotch & Steak in the Sukkah. Delicious food as well 
as a whiskey tasting and sale.   

Sunday, 10/30: Guided, Jewish themed hike.  

MEN’S CLUB 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/mc_boulders_baseball_2022
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/mens-club.html
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July 21st 
with  

Rabbi 
Kane at 
105-TEN 

in 
Briarcliff 
Manor 
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Our June 12th  
Annual Event in honor of  

Aaron Stern was wonderful! 
 

Thank you to: everyone who participated, our  
amazing musical guests The Mike Risko Band,  

our caterer Rella’s Café, and all of the members  
and local businesses who donated to our raffle. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thanks also to Fred Schulman, who made arrangements 

for so many things for our celebration ,  
including our mini petting zoo.  

It was quite a hit with, well, everyone!  
Pictures on the next page... 

Special thanks to Larisa Wayne-Paulmeno 
for all the hard work she did to make  

the day extra special for Aaron.   
Yasher Koach, Larisa! 
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JULY 24TH: 
S’MORES SUNDAY ON THE  

CSI ORGANIC FARM. 
FOOD, FUN, GAMES! 
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IT WAS HOT, HOT, HOT, 
BUT BETWEEN COOL  

DESSERTS, SHADE TREES 
AND SPRINKLERS,  
EVERYONE HAD A  

GREAT TIME! 
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CSI Resettlement Committee Update – Possible Resettlement of Ukrainian Family 
 
It has been an amazing six months for the CSI Resettlement Committee and most  
importantly for our Afghan family.  We have come together as a community to support 
this young refugee family as they try to build a new life here in America.  Thanks to so 
many of you the K family is thriving!  They moved in on February 28th, have had hours of 
volunteer (and WCC) ESL lessons, had a new baby on April 4th, started a new job, their  
2-year-old started attending CSI Summer Camp, and those are just a few of the amazing 
milestones.  In addition, many of us have connected to this family in ways we could  
never have imagined.  As a community we have forever changed the lives of this family 
and we have been changed in the process.   
 
The United States is no longer air-lifting Afghans out of Kabul but, there are other  
communities that need our support and compassion.  The war in Ukraine has caused 
millions of Ukrainians to flee Russian aggression.  The Biden administration will  
approve humanitarian parole in the US for up to 100,000 Ukrainians for up to two years 
under the “Uniting for Ukraine” program.  With the help of HIAS, WJCI, Open Arms  
for Refugees and you, CSI can welcome a Ukrainian family. 
 
Please join us on August 4th  at 7pm at CSI or on Zoom to learn more about what 
would be involved in resettling a Ukrainian family.  In many ways the work will be like 
the work we’ve done with the K family, and in some ways it will be simpler (possibly less 
ESL, familiarity with shopping, etc.).  We are not a committee of experts but a committee 
of dedicated volunteers helping in large and small ways. 
 
We are looking for some new volunteers who would like to get involved with a 
Ukrainian family.    
 

If you have questions about the possibility of welcoming a Ukrainian  
family or about our meeting on August 4th, please email: 

RESETTLEMENT@CSIBRIARCLIFF.ORG. 
 
Thank you!   
Abbe Marcus  & Julie Peskoe 

mailto:Resettlement@csibriarcliff.org
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TODAH RABAH -  
Thank you to CSI member Dan Singer and to  

Robison Oil for their invaluable assistance with  
the much-needed replacement of our (really old)  

boiler ,and for the new, high-efficiency  
air conditioning units in the Social Hall.  

 
They provided us with first-class appliances at  

a courtesy price, expedited the installation,  
and sent us an amazing crew who were a  

pleasure to have on site.   
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LIFE CYCLE EVENTS 

Mazal Tov to Wendy and Richard Segal on the aufruf and wedding of their 
son, Aaron Segal, and Rachel Burns. 
 
Mazal Tov to Robin and Sam Ginsberg on the wedding of their daughter, 
Michelle, to Will Skantze.  
 
Mazal Tov to Barbara and Mark Nackman on the birth of their granddaughter, 
Raffaella Delgado Nackman.  Raffaella is the daughter of Alexander Nackman 
and Paola Delgado.    
 
Mazal Tov to Hedi and Ed Sperling on the birth of their grandson, Henry.  
Henry is the son of Galit Sperling Messman and Carter Messman and little 
brother of Ellie.   
 
Speedy Recovery to Margery Kirsch. 
Speedy Recovery to Segundo Ayabaca. 
Speedy Recovery to Hayley Satran. 
 
Condolences to Rabbi Steven Kane, Judy, Arielle, Tamar and Daniel, and Elan, 
on the loss of Rabbi Kane’s father, Howard Kane.   
 
Condolences to Wendy Gurian Segal on the loss of her mother, Judith Kasak 
Gurian. 
 
Condolences to Martin Amsel on the loss of his brother, Stephen Mark Amsel. 
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CELEBRANT  DAY AGE 
Benjamin Hamra 26 5  
Adin Fijman  28 13  
Caleb Fijman  28 13 

CELEBRANT  DAY AGE 
Daphne Janowitz   6   9 
Noah Meyers  13 10 
Brad Fogel  28   9 

CELEBRANTS     DAY        YEARS 
Henry & Susan Hartman     3  37 
William Drucker & Rhonda Rosenbaum   4  37 
Robert & Julianne Ashkinazi     5  63 
Gary & Nancy Turer      5  40 
Jonathan & Meredyth Satran    6  25 
David & Melissa Kogan     7  31 
Marc & Rochelle Auslander   14  59 
Irwin & Lori Kavy    25  46 
David & Orit Daly    25          23 

LIFE CYCLE EVENTS 
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LIFE CYCLE EVENTS 

CELEBRANTS                DAY  YEARS 
Andy & Linda Polay   1  23 
Vernon & Debra Weiner   2  42  
Fred & Joan Weinstein   3  42 
Michael & Michelle Korzen   3  36  
Lee & Lauren Zaretzky   4  21  
Brian Gelfand & Ann Tappert    4    9  
Gil & Hagit Barzilai   6  43  
Harold & Ruth Ossher   8  40  
Harvey & Vicki Klein    8  16  
Howard & Mindy Berkower   9  35  
Darren Kapahi & Rebecca Indibi 9      7 
Leonard & Judith Cooper  9  24  
Jeffrey & Karie Miller    11  38  
George & Cathy Zimmerman   12  43  
Robert & Lauren Benjamin   12  21  
Keith & Jennifer Hentel   13  27  
Edward & Linda Kaye   16  35  
Robert & Francine Goldstein   17  42  
Philip & Ali Edelstein    17  36  
Jordan & Pamela Schiffman   18  31  
Steve & Bonnie Fenster  19  38  
Brian & Evy Rosen    19  33  
Sherman & Amy Alpert   19  32  
Kenneth & Susan Sankin   20  44 
Larry & Lisa Honigman   20  34 
Stuart & Jennifer Rosen  21  34  
Barry & Karen Malmet   22  51  
Peter & Elaine Contard  24  36  
Ray & Marion Sader   25  65  
Michael & Barbara Schneck   25  31  
Jay & Arlene Neveloff    26  50  
Alan & Joan Gordon    26  43  
Jeffrey & Meryl Mitzner   26  32 
Bernard & Karen Lipsy   27  61  
David & Denise Levine   27  55  
Neil & Shelley Harwayne  27  55  
Mark & Celiane Silverstein  27  22  
David Perelman & Faye Dittelman  27  16  
Josh Parker & Debra Kittay-Parker  29  40  
Gregory & Mara Mortman   29  29   
John & Bonnie Le Var     30  52  
Stuart & Ellen Kahan    31  37  
Robert & Andrea Minkoff   31  26  
Scott Kornberg & Milana Flusberg 31  14 
  



Page 22 Congregation Sons of Israel Summer 2022 

 

DONATIONS  
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DONATIONS -continued 
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DONATIONS - continued 
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DONATIONS TO THE ORGANIC FARM FUND FROM RABBI STEVEN & JUDY KANE 

 

In memory of Beth Michelle Berger 

In memory of Judith Kasak Gurian 

 

In honor of the birth of Charlotte Honigman 

In honor of the birth of Raffaella Delgado Nackman 

In honor of the birth of Henry Messman 

In honor of the wedding of Aaron Segal and Rachel Burns 

In honor of the wedding of Michelle Ginsberg and Will Skantze 

 

Speedy Recovery to Margery Kirsch 

Speedy Recovery to Hayley Satran 

DONATIONS - continued 
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DONATIONS - continued 
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DONATIONS -continued 


